## NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

April 2018

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

#### **Upcoming Meeting Announcement**

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday April 10<sup>th</sup>, 2018 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the **Cross of Christ Lutheran Church** in Broomfield, see our web site <u>www.northsidecoinclub.org</u> for directions. The church is located on the corner of Lowell Blvd and 121<sup>st</sup> Place.

#### Other Announcements

**YOUR ANNUAL DUES ARE WAY PAST DUE!** Dues are \$12 for Adult members and \$1 for Junior members. You can bring your check (made out to "Northside Coin Club") or cash to the April meeting or mail your check to NSCC PO Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837.

<u>RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – This months' Raffle Prizes (A) TBD. (B) 1948 Washington Quarter graded MS-64 by NGC. (Prize offered depends on level of attendance, 12 or more in attendance will mean the A prize)

<u>PROGRAM</u> – The program will be a Club Swap Meet. Bring stuff to sell or trade, and some cash in case you find something you would like to add to your collection.

**SNACKS** – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in April.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Kennedy Half Dollar. Bring a nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have.

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

**SHOW and TELL** – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – The ANA will celebrate National Coin Week, April 17-21 with special events at the Money Museum in Colorado Springs.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Dave F. on Counterfeits. How coins are distributed from the mint to you.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – TBD. The prize winner will be drawn at the January 2019 meeting. Bob C. presented at the January 2018 meeting, Terry K in February, Michael S and Mark H in March.

#### Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday March 13<sup>th</sup>, 2018<sup>th</sup>. We had 22 members in attendance, and one guest.

The meeting was called to order by President Bob C. at 7:04.

There were Numismatists, Coin Worlds, and Greysheets available.

Bob gave a brief report on his trip to Florida to attend a Turtle Conference. He sold Turtle related coins and other coin related Turtle stuff at the conference.

Bob again asked for club members to think about doing a program and sent out a sign-up sheet.

Bob then reviewed his News Items.

Club members indicated they wanted to see more variety in the Raffle coins and Door Prizes. That is being addressed.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$2820.20 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

#### **Old Business**

Dave We. renewed our ANA Club membership. We have enough ANA members that the credits covered all the expense of the renewal.

#### **New Business**

Time to renew our Club PO Box for 2018. Dave We, will take care of this.

#### Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

**Dave F.** – Had a 1943 Wartime Jefferson Nickel that was counterfeit. He also had a Cleopatra Coin.

**Bob C.** – Had some Silvertown stackable silver rounds and silver cast Turtle coins.

#### **Prize Winners**

Coin of the Month: Mercury Dime. The pot of 7 coins was won by Dick C.

Door Prize: A 1952-S Lincoln Cent graded MS65RD by PCGS, was won by Mary S.

Raffle Prize: A 1941-S Mercury Dime graded MS-66 by PCGS, was won by Jim F.

Youth Door Prize: No prize was given out this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

#### **Program**

The program was "Liberty Seated Quarters" by members Michael S and Mark H. The program started out with a brief overview of all Liberty Seated Coinage by Mark H. Then the program shifted to focusing on just the Liberty Seated Quarter series with Michael S. discussing the various ways you can approach collecting the Quarter series. Mark and Michael then discussed other topics such as the varieties, key dates, and striking characteristics.

#### Requests

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

**The NSCC needs programs!** If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at <a href="mailto:info@northsidecoinclub.org">info@northsidecoinclub.org</a>

#### **President's Notes**

#### Northside Coin Club Meeting April 10th, 2018

#### **News Items**

1. In light of excessive returns, U.S. Mint introduces new policy Sanctions could be imposed for customers repeatedly exceeding 2 percent return rate, March 16 and 23, 2018 by Coin World. Story Summary: For more than a decade, the Mint has offered a return privilege for customers to return numismatic products for exchange or refund for any reason within a seven-day window. The Mint absorbed the shipping costs for returning the items. Effective immediately, the Mint reserves the right to limit or refuse returns from purchasers who demonstrate return rates that exceed two percent. This update does not apply to valid issues of product quality.

Complete Story: https://www.coinworld.com/news/us-coins/2018/03/us-mint-changes-return-policy.html

2. 'Legendary' 1955 Lincoln, Doubled Die Obverse cent turns heads at Rarities Night, April 3, 2018 by Coin World. Story Summary: A 1955 Lincoln, Doubled Die Obverse cent graded PCGS MS-65+ with a green CAC sticker sold for a massive \$114,000 at Stack's Bowers' March 22 Rarities Night auction.

**Complete Story**: <a href="https://www.coinworld.com/news/us-coins/2018/04/legendary-1955-lincoln-cent-stacks-bowers-rarities-night.html">https://www.coinworld.com/news/us-coins/2018/04/legendary-1955-lincoln-cent-stacks-bowers-rarities-night.html</a>

3. **Kareem Abdul-Jabbar to Step Down from Citizens Coinage Advisory Committee,** April 5, 2018 by US Mint. **Story Summary:** Mr. Kareem Abdul-Jabbar has informed the Acting Deputy Director of the United States Mint that he intends to step down from the Citizens Coinage Advisory Committee (CCAC)

due to increasing personal obligations. He was appointed to the CCAC in January 2017 as a member representing the interests of the general public. Abdul-Jabbar is a renowned former professional basketball player who is an avid coin collector. He became interested in numismatics through his love of history and his study of Alexander Hamilton. Abdul-Jabbar has agreed to remain on the CCAC until a successor is appointed.

Complete Story: <a href="https://www.usmint.gov/news/press-releases/kareem-abdul-jabbar-to-step-down-from-citizens-coinage-advisory-committee">https://www.usmint.gov/news/press-releases/kareem-abdul-jabbar-to-step-down-from-citizens-coinage-advisory-committee</a>

4. **Mule error brings \$192,000**, April 6, 2018 by Numismatic News. **Story Summary:** A record price of \$192,000 was achieved in March by an error coin with a Sacagawea dollar reverse paired with a Washingon quarter obverse struck on a golden dollar planchet. This sort of error is called a mule, as the obverse and reverse dies are mismatched.

Complete Story: http://www.numismaticnews.net/article/mule-error-brings-192000

5. NCIC Tip Leads to Arrests in the Rob Gronkowski Break-in During Super Bowl, March 30, 2018 by CoinNews.net. Story Summary: While New England Patriots tight end Rob Gronkowski was busy playing in Super Bowl LII on Feb. 5, suspects were busy burglarizing his home, which he shared with three other individuals. The suspects stole safes, guns and jewelry, as well as two proof Morgan dollars. The Numismatic Crime Information Center (NCIC) shared a tip obtained from an email from the New England Coin Exchange, who advised a high-profile client had been the recent victim of a burglary. He provided the certification numbers on the two coins and within 30 minutes of sending out the alert, they received a call from a dealer from Massachusetts, who advised he had the coins and the identity of the person who sold them.

**Complete Story**: <a href="http://www.coinnews.net/2018/03/30/ncic-tip-leads-to-arrests-in-the-rob-gronkowski-break-in-during-super-bowl/">http://www.coinnews.net/2018/03/30/ncic-tip-leads-to-arrests-in-the-rob-gronkowski-break-in-during-super-bowl/</a>

Bob Carr President, Northside Coin



#### UPCOMING COIN SHOW

#### APRIL 14TH

JEFFERSON COUNTY COIN SHOW JEFFERSON COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS 15200 West  $6^{TH}$  Ave.

GOLDEN, CO

9AM TO 5PM

CONTACT: DAVE FOX (303) 478-8994

WEBSITE WWW.D-FCOINS.COM/SHOWS.HTML

#### MAY 11<sup>TH</sup> - 13<sup>TH</sup>

DENVER COIN EXPO
NATIONAL WESTERN COMPLEX – EXPO HALL
I-70 & BRIGHTON BLVD. EXIT
DENVER, CO
10AM TO 6PM THURSDAY & FRIDAY
10AM TO 4PM SATURDAY
CONTACT NEAL HATGI (720)773-1175

HTTP://ROCKYMTNEXPOS.COM

# OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2018

**PRESIDENT** 

Вов С.

VICE PRESIDENT \*

TERRY K.

**SECRETARY** 

MARK H.

TREASURER \*

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1\*

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2

MICHAEL S.

DIRECTOR #3\*

JOHN D'A.

\* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2018

### **Interesting Coin Facts**

The Kennedy Half Dollar first appeared in 1964 in response to the tragic assassination of President John F. Kennedy in November of 1963. The ceremonial first strike was held on February 11, 1964. This new half ended the run of the Franklin Half Dollar after just 16 years.

## **Secretary's Editorial Page**

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at  $\underline{info@northsidecoinclub.org}$ .